
RESOLUTION NO. 2022-227 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ELK GROVE 

WAIVING THE TWO-YEAR WAITING PERIOD REQUIREMENT OF THE CITY OF 
ELK GROVE FACILITY NAMING POLICY AND WAIVING THE RESIDENCY 

REQUIREMENT FOR THE MILITARY STREET BANNER PROGRAM TO HONOR 
ELK GROVE POLICE OFFICER TYLER “TY” LENEHAN 

WHEREAS, the City of Elk Grove (City) would like to honor Officer Tyler “Ty” 
Lenehan who was killed by a wrong-way driver while riding his police motorcycle on his 
way to work in Elk Grove on January 21, 2022; and 

WHEREAS, the City would like to honor Officer Lenehan for his commitment to 
public safety and for his service to the Elk Grove region and the nation; and 

WHEREAS, a portion of State Route 99 between Sheldon Road and Grant Line 
Road will be designated as the “Police Officer Tyler “Ty” Lenehan Memorial Highway” 
pursuant to Assembly Concurrent Resolution No. 194 adopted by the California State 
Legislature on August 24, 2022; and 

WHEREAS, the City would like to name the Elk Grove Police Department Campus 
the “Ty Lenehan Public Safety Center;” and 

WHEREAS, the City would like to install an annual Military Street Banner to 
recognize Officer Lenehan’s military service.  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council of the City of Elk 
Grove hereby:  

1) Waives the current requirement under the City of Elk Grove Facility Naming
Policy, which states that the naming of facilities in honor of deceased persons
shall not take place until two years after their death, and immediately authorizes
the naming of the Elk Grove Police Department Campus as the “Ty Lenehan
Public Safety Center” in honor of Officer Lenehan; and
. 

2) Waives the current residency requirement under the Military Street Banner
Program, which states there must be one of the following: proof of current or
previous Elk Grove residency, proof of involvement with an Elk Grove service
organization, or proof of attending school in Elk Grove, thus allowing an annual
banner installation based on prior military service, and authorizes the
placement of a military street banner in honor of Officer Tyler “Ty” Lenehan.

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the City Council of the City of Elk Grove this 14th 
day of September 2022 

BOBBIE SINGH-ALLEN, MAYOR of the 
CITY OF ELK GROVE 

ATTEST: APPROVED AS TO FORM: 

JASON LINDGREN, CITY CLERK JONATHAN P. HOBBS 
CITY ATTORNEY  



CERTIFICATION 
ELK GROVE CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 2022-227 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA ) 
COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO ) ss 
CITY OF ELK GROVE ) 

I, Jason Lindgren, City Clerk of the City of Elk Grove, California, do hereby certify 
that the foregoing resolution was duly introduced, approved, and adopted by the 
City Council of the City of Elk Grove at a regular meeting of said Council held 
on September 14, 2022 by the following vote: 

AYES: 

NOES: 

COUNCILMEMBERS:  Singh-Allen, Suen, Hume, Spease 

COUNCILMEMBERS:  None 

ABSTAIN:    COUNCILMEMBERS:  None 

ABSENT: COUNCILMEMBERS:  Nguyen

Jason Lindgren, City Clerk 
City of Elk Grove, California 
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